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Co-Chairs Moore, Markley, and Abercrombie; Vice-Chairs Bye, Kelly, and Adams; Ranking Member Case; and distinguished members of the Human Services Committee:

Thank you for your shared consideration of Raised S.B. No. 873 AN ACT CONCERNING A TWO-GENERATIONAL INITIATIVE.
When the family comes together, across generations, something bubbles with the mix of fresh laughter, wisdom, and waves of experience. Tutelage and youth, play, and the calm of grandparents are familiar recipes for success. In fact, research is emerging that shows that the more programs think across generations, the more likely the children and parents will succeed.
 

If the number one indicator of a child learning to read is the mother’s literacy level, why teach only the child literacy? If a parent is assisted with employment, but the youth and young adults at home are unemployed, how does that help the family in economic stability or dignity? A cross generational approach offers a larger weave of hope and opportunity.
Approximately 4,100 babies are born each year to a parent that has not yet completed high school. When a mother is not a high school graduate, 52% of the children live in poverty and up to 60% of the parents are not securely employed. 7,750 babies are born to a parent that does not have any type of education past high school. Why not help the young parent and the child concurrently? Provide parents with job-driven workforce development services and work opportunities to achieve financial stability. Ensure children’s access to high quality early childhood development and kindergarten through grade three experiences.
Connecticut was one of the first states in the nation to pass legislation creating a two generational approach to policy and program.  In Section 401 of Public Act 15-5, CT created a two generational initiative that would be tested to bolster school and work success for the adults and their children, concurrently.  Fragmented program and policy approaches were to be set aside for low-income families navigating the local and state systems and programs.  Federal TANF (Temporary Assistance for Needy Families) funds were identified and utilized, appropriately, for this change in direction.  Cities and towns were invited to create plans that looked at school readiness and school success for the child(ren) and workforce readiness and workforce success for the parents. Ancillary supports were also to be considered such as transportation and mental health. Bridgeport, Norwalk, New Haven, Colchester, Meriden, Hartford, East Hartford, West Hartford are part of this opportunity.
 

It may come as no surprise that many of our federal and state programs operate in isolation. Adult programs usually treat children as barriers to employment while child programs often do not help address whole family challenges or build on family strengths. A two gen approach brings the family back to the center and creates efficiencies across programs and systems.  It is for this, and many more reasons that I support Raised S.B 873
 

Again, thank you for your consideration and I look forward to continuing this conversation in the weeks ahead.

Very Truly Yours,
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Jeff Currey
SERVING EAST HARTFORD, MANCHESTER, SOUTH WINDSOR

